



## Brotherhood Workers

## Local Union No. 527

PHONE (409) 933-9800 2509 FM 2004 FAX (409) 933-9893

Texas City, Texas 77591



March 26, 2020

Members,

Due to the Covid-19 pandemic, in consultation with the International office and local guidelines, the office has been closed to the public. The office is fully functional, and we are here to help in any way we can. Should you have any business to conduct with Local Union 527, please call 409-933-9800 or email via the website: <a href="https://www.ibew527.com">www.ibew527.com</a>.

Also, as approved by the Executive Board and International Vice President Steve Speer's office, the regular Union meeting scheduled for April 8, 2020 has been cancelled. The meeting in May is currently scheduled as normal. Should the May meeting be cancelled, you will another letter like this one.

Lastly, plans are being implemented to provide an election for new officers. Due to the unknown, we will be having nominations and elections via mail in ballot. All members will receive a letter to start nominations for office. Anyone running for office must submit written notification to accept nomination. Once all nominations have been received, ballots will be mailed, and you must fill out and return in order to vote. You will be receiving more detailed information soon.

Please be safe and contact us if we can assist you in any way.

Fraternally,

Michael D Henderson

Mehr DHe

IBEW 527 Business Manager/Financial Secretary